MINUTES OF AUGUST 10, 2004

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MI

Present:  Russell, Altonen, Gaskell, Stillings, and Thompson

Absent:  Rosenkranz, Gaskell

Others Present:  Briggs

Audience:  4

1. Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM.

2. There is a motion by Stillings and seconded to approve the minutes of July 13, 2004 as written.  Motion passes 5-0.

3. Communications:  A letter was read into the record, received by Mr. Russell and addressed to the planning commission, regarding the short-term rental issue.  The letter was from Jayne and Bob Warner and signed by the Blasen Shores Taxpayers.  It was against any short-term rentals in Torch Lake Township.  This letter is part of the regular minutes and is on file in the Township office.  

4. Concerns of the Public other than Agenda Items:  There were none.

5. Morrical Special Use Request:  This issue is un-tabled from the last meeting.  Mrs. Morrical reads from a letter to the Commission, which deals with the issues from the previous meeting that needed to be addressed.  This letter is part of the official minutes and is on file in the township office.  Stillings questioned whether septic and drain field is adequate for the 10 potential renters rather then the 8 people specified on the health agency application.  The ordinance is referred to for the correct number of parking spaces and is found to be correct with a total of 4 spaces- two for each dwelling.  The minutes of July 13, 2004 are referred to, to determine whether all issues have been addressed.  The revised site plan is found to be in order.  There being no further discussion, a motion is made by Stillings and seconded to grant conditional approval of this site plan, based on health department’s final determination of the maximum number of occupants to be set at either 8 or 10.  Motion passes 5-0.

6. Agenda items 7, 8, and 9 are postponed until the September meeting due to the absence of the Planner, Larry Sullivan.

7. Concerns of the Commission:  Mr. Stillings relates to the Commission that the Township Board will be addressing the rental issue at the meeting August 17, 2004.  The Supervisor has written his suggestions, which may be presented back to the PC for their consideration.  Mr. Colvin relates information that the ZBA will hear an appeal regarding a storage unit within the front yard set back area.  Ms Thompson questions whether the Planning Commission has any clout regarding Farm Land Preservation, and getting the issue on the ballot to let the people decide.  Mr. Briggs mentions the issue of 2 houses being made into one and wonders whether the commission has any concern regarding this issue.   From the audience Mr. Leys mentions the cost of a Special Use Permit at $450 and suggests that the price should include a free copy of the zoning ordinance.  Mr. Briggs points out that the township can email a copy of the ordinance to anyone—free.

8. There is a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM.  Motion passes 5-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary 

